Load Profiling Working Group Sub-Team 

Usage Month Minutes

July 2, 2002

Attendees:

Alan  Graves, AEP


Theresa Debose, Reliant

Adrian Marquez, ERCOT


Lloyd Young, AEP

Terri Bates, ONCOR


Darryl Campbell, ONCOR

Sid Banks, ONCOR


Ron Hernandez, ERCOT

The teleconference call kicked off at 1:10 p.m. on June 25, 2002 and ended at 2:00 p.m.

The teleconference kick off with comments to ONCOR’s updated “Usage Month” Version.  ERCOT had a concern with partial months and load factor calculations and the group came to resolution on the issue.  Basically, the load factor will be calculated based on the hours and consumption for the partial period.  Additionally, ERCOT brought up rounding to two (2) decimal places and requested we make it a rule and the sub-committee agreed to make it a rule and present it to the PWG for approval.  Finally, ERCOT wanted the definitions for “Inactive”, “De-energized”, and “De-energized and retired” put into the recommendation and the group accepted their recommendation.  ONCOR will incorporate the new rules into their version and send the final version out today for the sub-committee and Entergy will make the recommendation to the PWG tomorrow, Wednesday, July 3, 2002 for approval.

AEP brought up the issue of using the read date minus one for “Usage Month” calculation and clarifying discussion was held.  The sub-committee decided to incorporate that language into the recommendation to the PWG.  

Their was much discussion on how ESI-Ids without CR assignment and a consumption of two hundred fifty (250) kWh would be handled.  It was concluded not to put anything in the recommendation as other rules took this into consideration and TDSPs would handle that from those rules.

Entergy will recommend that this needs to be revisited after a year of application for applicability and permanent use in future years.  

Entergy then solicited for additional comments and there was none.  Entergy then extended appreciation to the sub-committee for their work and efforts and the group thanked ONCOR for coming up with an easy and acceptable version for everybody’s use.  Entergy then declared the sub-committee had completed their work and that this was the last teleconference call.

Again, I thank everyone for their hard work and participation and we thank ONCOR for their work on developing an appropriate solution.  

